
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

I have a few notices to share with you this week.  
 

Firstly, Mrs Hartley, our new caretaker, starts with us on Monday. I 
am sure you will join me in welcoming her - there certainly is much 
for her to get on with! It has been a tricky six months for us and I 
would like to thank the children, staff and families who have helped 
us look after the site during this time.  
 
One of the things I am going to talk to Mrs Hartley about is our 
muddy playgrounds. Support to make these better is coming from a 
variety of sources and there is light at the end of the tunnel (It's just 
a long tunnel I'm afraid). In the meantime we are trying to prevent 
the spread of mud inside school. We have explained to the children 
that the carpets and corridors are becoming very dirty and that our 
cleaning staff are struggling with this. Until the weather changes, I 
have asked our children to stay away from the grassy areas in the 
playgrounds unless they have brought a change of shoes.  Thank you 
for your support with this. 
 

I have spoken to the children in KS2 about a proposed change with 
our Dojo points. Last week, I invited Jheni Weir, Assistant Head and 
Behaviour Lead at St Catherine’s School, to St Thomas' to take a look 
at behaviour in our school and how well the policy is working. I'm 
pleased to say it was a very positive visit indeed (although she too 
commented on our mud!). One question she raised was about how 
our relational approach to behaviour management fitted with 
children losing Dojos when they didn't make good choices. Although 
the children themselves shared that they didn’t mind this, it made 
me think hard about what makes us St Thomas of Canterbury and 
how this fits with our values. As a consequence, after half term, we 
will be trialling a different approach to Dojos. From February 24th, 
we won't be giving children any Golden Time Dojos, instead, the 
children will aim for their ‘5 a day’ as staff award children for 
examples of positive behaviour that reflects the St Thomas of 
Canterbury way. Our 'always children' will be rewarded for their 
continued good choices and those children who struggle will be 
encouraged in a more positive way to make the right choices. Our 
behaviour policy sets out how we will support children who make 
the wrong choices. If you would like to talk to me about this, either 
to ask questions or give feedback, either email the school office or 
pop in to see me on Thursday afternoon next week. 
 

Our final piece of news this week is very exciting indeed! Miss 
Batteson is expecting a baby!  The baby is due in June and she will be 
starting her maternity leave from May Bank Holiday. We felt it was a 
good idea to let you know now as her bump is becoming very 
obvious! I have a plan for our Y2 class for the last half term and will 
share this with you as soon as I can.  
 

Have a wonderful weekend everyone.  
God bless 
Mrs Clements 
 

Lateness 
Please remember that gates close at 08:45 and any children 
arrving late than this will receive a late mark in the register.   
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School Calendar  

Tues 4th Feb – Year 4 &6 Swimming Lesson 

Fri 7th Feb – Non-uniform day for Children’s Mental 
Health Week 

Fri 7th Feb – School Disco 

Tues 11th Feb – Year 5 &6 Swimming Lesson 

Tues 11th Feb – Internet Safety day  

Monday 17th – Friday 21st February 

February Half Term 

 

Mon 24th Feb - Inset Day (No pupils in school) 

Tues 25th Feb – Pupils return to school 

Tues 25th Feb - Year 5 Swimming Lesson 

Fri 28th Feb – 09:00 Year 2 Class Assembly  

Tues 4th Mar – Year 5 Swimming Lesson 

Thurs 6th Mar – World Book Day 

Fri 7th Mar – SEN Parent Coffee Morning  

Fri 7th Mar – Book Fair 

Tues 11th Mar – Year 5 Swimming Lesson 

Tues 13th Mar - 15:30 – 17:45 Parents Evening 

Tues 18th Mar - 15:30 – 17:45 Parents Evening 

Tues 18th Mar – Year 5 Swimming Lesson 

Fri 21st Mar – 09:00 Year 1 Class Assembly 

Monday 31st – Friday 11th April 

Easter Holidays 

Mon 14th April – Pupils return to school 

Thurs 17th April – Easter Egg Decorating Competition  

Fri 18th April – Good Friday (No pupils in school) 

Mon 21st April – Easter Monday (No pupils in school) 

Fri 2nd May – 09:00 Reception Class Assembly  

Mon 5th May – Mayday Bank Holiday (No pupils in 
school 

Fri 9th May- Year 3 trip to Creswell Crags  

Mon 12th – Thurs 15th May – SATS Week 

Fri 16th May – Year 1 & 2 Trip to Yorkshire Wildlife 
Park 

Fri 16th May – School Disco 

Weds 21st – Fri 23rd May – Year 6 Residential 
 

Monday 26th – Friday 30th May 

Spring Bank Half Term 
 

Mon 2nd June – Pupils return to school  

Sun 8th Jun – Summer Fair 

 

 



Free School Meal Eligibility  

We have seen an unprecedented rise in FSM eligibility in schools 
across Sheffield in the last few years. 
As the school will receive additional funding based on the number of 
children who receive FSMs, not only will your child receive a FSM and 
free school milk but also financial support towards school trips in the 
future 
With this in mind we want to make sure that our parents are aware of 
how to check their eligibility. 
Even if you don’t think you are eligible, it is worth your while to 
check. 
You can check your eligibility online by following this link: 
https://www.sheffield.gov.uk/utilities/form/schools-and-
childcare/free-school-meals-start  
 
 

Non-uniform day for Children’s Mental Health Week 

On Friday 7th February, children are invited to wear own clothes that reflect their personality. For example, if they have a loud 
personality, they could wear something loud, if they play a lot of football, a football shirt etc. This is in support of Children’s 
Mental Health Week. More information for parents can be found on the attached poster. 

 
Uniform 
•White or red embroidered polo shirt 
• Red embroidered school sweater (round neck) or cardigan 
• Red gingham dress 
• Black trousers, black skirt or black pinafore dress 
• In warm weather, black formal shorts, just above the knee, 
may be worn. 
• Black leather fitted school shoes 
• White or black socks or black tights 

 

PE Kit 
• Black shorts 
• White or red embroidered round neck t-shirt 
• Black jogging bottoms 
• Grey embroidered hoodie 
• Trainers for games 

 

One stud earring may be worn in each ear as long as this can easily be removed by the child for PE but no other jewellery. 
Makeup, including nail varnish, may not be worn.  
Children may wear a watch for school if they wish.  
Children may not have lettering, lines or other designs in their hair. We also ask that, for health and safety reasons, long hair is 
tied back. 

 
 
Annie Performance   
Please see the attached poster for information about a 
performance of Annie. Current and past pupils are performing 
in this show and we hope people can show their support.   
 

 

Cycling Pilgrimage 
Please see the attached poster with information regarding a 
Cycling Pilgrimage in July 2025.   

Mon 16th June – Class Photos 

Weds 18th – Fri 20th June – Year 5 Residential 

Mon 23rd June- 14:15 Y3 & Y6 Open Afternoon 

Tues 24th June – 14:15 Y2 & Y4 Open Afternoon 

Weds 25th June - 14:15 Y1 & Y5 Open Afternoon 

Weds 16th July – Pre-School Family Fun Day (Pre-school 
closed) 

Fri 18th July – Whole School Sports day at EIS 

Tues 22nd July – Last day of School Year  

Tues 22nd July – 14:30 Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly  

Weds 23rd July – Inset Day (No pupils in school) 

 

Whole School Attendance 

Class Last Week This Week 

Year 1 92.6% 98.5% 

Year 2 98.8% 98.1% 

Year 3 94.6% 98.9% 

Year 4 97% 97% 

Year 5 96.7% 94% 

Year 6 91.7% 98% 

 

Spring Term PE Days 

Reception Friday AM 

Year 1 Monday PM & Friday PM 

Year 2 Monday AM & Thursday AM 

Year 3 Tuesday AM & Thursday PM 

Year 4 Tuesday AM* & Thursday PM 

Year 5 Tuesday PM* & Thursday AM 

Year 6 Monday PM & Thursday AM 
 

AM - children come to school in their PE kit and bring their 
uniform to change into. 
PM - children should come dressed in their uniform, with 
their PE kit to change into. 

*Swimming lessons will replace PE lessons on applicable 
days (see school calendar for dates). 

Makaton Sign of the Week 
This week’s sign is Moon. 

Please click this link to see how it is done! 
https://youtu.be/xaPz6QI5VYU 

 

https://www.sheffield.gov.uk/utilities/form/schools-and-childcare/free-school-meals-start
https://www.sheffield.gov.uk/utilities/form/schools-and-childcare/free-school-meals-start
https://youtu.be/xaPz6QI5VYU


 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


